Report on interim general meeting of the unione Ticinese

Autor(en): V. B.

Objekttyp: Article

Zeitschrift: The Swiss observer: the journal of the Federation of Swiss

Societies in the UK

Band (Jahr): - (1944)

Heft 1020

PDF erstellt am: **29.04.2024**

Persistenter Link: https://doi.org/10.5169/seals-686440

Nutzungsbedingungen

Die ETH-Bibliothek ist Anbieterin der digitalisierten Zeitschriften. Sie besitzt keine Urheberrechte an den Inhalten der Zeitschriften. Die Rechte liegen in der Regel bei den Herausgebern. Die auf der Plattform e-periodica veröffentlichten Dokumente stehen für nicht-kommerzielle Zwecke in Lehre und Forschung sowie für die private Nutzung frei zur Verfügung. Einzelne Dateien oder Ausdrucke aus diesem Angebot können zusammen mit diesen Nutzungsbedingungen und den korrekten Herkunftsbezeichnungen weitergegeben werden.

Das Veröffentlichen von Bildern in Print- und Online-Publikationen ist nur mit vorheriger Genehmigung der Rechteinhaber erlaubt. Die systematische Speicherung von Teilen des elektronischen Angebots auf anderen Servern bedarf ebenfalls des schriftlichen Einverständnisses der Rechteinhaber.

Haftungsausschluss

Alle Angaben erfolgen ohne Gewähr für Vollständigkeit oder Richtigkeit. Es wird keine Haftung übernommen für Schäden durch die Verwendung von Informationen aus diesem Online-Angebot oder durch das Fehlen von Informationen. Dies gilt auch für Inhalte Dritter, die über dieses Angebot zugänglich sind.

Ein Dienst der *ETH-Bibliothek* ETH Zürich, Rämistrasse 101, 8092 Zürich, Schweiz, www.library.ethz.ch

REPORT ON INTERIM GENERAL MEETING OF THE UNIONE TICINESE,

held on the 19th December, 1943, at the Swiss Club, 74, Charlotte Street, W.1.

The President, Mr. C. Ferrari, called the meeting to order and the minutes of the last General Meeting held in January, 1943, were read by the Vice-Secretary, Mr. E. Genini, and passed unanimously.

The report on the Festa Famigliare held at the Dorchester Hotel, on 31st October, 1943, was then given and a vote of thanks accorded to the Entertainment Committee for the success achieved.

The next item on the agenda was the appointment of three auditors to inspect the Society's accounts for 1943, Messrs. A. Notari, G. Giuliani and I. Bassi, being elected to perform this important function.

Three new members were admitted to the ranks of the Society and pleasure was expressed at this occurrence.

The Secretary, Mr. P. DeMaria made a statement on the progress of the Ladies Section of the Society which was received with warm approval. Thanks and gratitude.were extended to the ladies for their devoted and untiring efforts.

The President asked for any further suggestions and Mr. C. Berti, seconded by Mr. O. Gambazzi, proposed that the matter of admitting the ladies to participation in the Mutual Aid Fund open to all male members should be studied. After a lively discussion, a resolution, with one against, was passed that an opportunity should be given to all members to ventilate their ideas at the next General Meeting, consequent on which a decision should be taken to empower the Committee, or otherwise, to investigate this matter and present its proposals.

The proceedings were wound up by the President, who thanked all present for their co-operation.

The Christmas Draw held in aid of the Swiss Benevolent Fund followed and a substantial success was announced. The numbers of winning tickets in order of priority are appended for the information of all interested.

1st No. 2116; 2nd No. 275; 3rd No. 2110; 4th No. 271; 5th No. 2391; 6th No. 936; 7th No. 2515; 8th No. 1144; 9th No. 2380; 10th No. 35; 11th No. 885; 12th No. 320.

Consolation prizes:— Tickets Nos. 594; 2399; 2588; 1019; 1349; 1223; 613; 866; 1132.

The Society regrets to announce that one of its oldest members Signor Giovanni Battista Poncini, native of Ascona, Canton Ticino, has passed away at the French Hospital, Shaftesbury Avenue, on the 1st of January, 1944, and offers its sincere condolences to the family.

V.B.

SWISS MERCANTILE SOCIETY.

The Monthly Meeting was held at Swiss House on Saturday, January 8th.

This being the first meeting in 1944, the Chairman, Mr. J. J. Boos, took the opportunity of wishing all present a happy New Year, and also conveyed to them

seasonal greetings from Headquarters in Zurich through National Councillor Ph. Schmid-Ruedin and Mr. W. Baumgartner, Chief of the Employment Department.

Three new members were elected, viz. Mr. M. Hauwyler, Miss S. R. Hengstler and Mr. G. E. Suter, which augurs well for the year.

The President mentioned that the Swiss Minister had kindly sent two beautiful calendars from Switzerland, published by the Secrétariat des Suisses à l'Etranger. These calendars used to be very popular in London before the war, when they were sold in large numbers. As probably very few members are in the happy position of having one in their own home to-day, one of the calendars received will be used to adorn the members' room.

The President also gave interesting news regarding activities in the Colony and referred to the efforts which are being made here to co-ordinate arrangements for education and employment in the post war period with preparations made in this direction in Switzerland.

After some discussion, the meeting decided to arrange a luncheon to precede the Annual General Meeting to be held at Brown's Hotel, Dover Street, W.1, on Saturday, February 12th. Luncheon will be served at 1 p.m. sharp and the meeting will commence at 2.30 p.m.

Members will no doubt be anxious to hear the reports on the year's activities, accounts, etc., as well as plans for the future.

The Council and the Committee hope that members will be present in large numbers to give them their support. Please, therefore, reserve February 12th for the S.M.S.

WB.

CITY SWISS CLUB. (Monthly Meeting.)

Owing to circumstances beyond the control of the Committee, the "Bierabig," which was arranged to take place on Tuesday, January 11th, at the Dorchester Hotel, Park Lane, W.1., had to be postponed; it will take place on Tuesday, February 1st, at the Dorchester.

The usual Monthly Meeting took place on January 11th, at Brown's Hotel, W.1, M. Anton Bon was in the Chair, and there were seventy members present.

1 Admission, 1 Resignation.

The Meeting was preceded by an excellent dinner, consisting of Velouté Monte Carlo, Choucroute Garnie St. Galloise, Jambon Fumé, Pommes Vapeur, Carotts à l'eturée and Profiterole Suchard, and our members, Messrs. Wallimann and Bartholdi, are to be congratulated on looking after their colleagues so well.

The President announced that a *Thé Dansant* will be held at the Dorchester Hotel, on Saturday, February 19th.

After the Meeting, Sir Angus Gillan, a member of the British Council and a valued friend of the City Swiss Club, addressed the gathering on "The Growth